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I want to inform the experts about the situation of the indigenous language, Sater-Frisian.

Sater-Frisian is the last surviving dialect of the East Frisian language. It is a recognized official national-minority language in the area of Saterland in northern Germany and is spoken in four villages.

In May 2024, we did a study in order to get a detailed insight into the visibility and government use of the Sater-Frisian language. To that end, we first looked at the Linguistic Landscape of Saterland. The place-name signs of four villages are bilingual; both in German and Frisian. However, all other official public signs and boards in the area are only in German. 

The official government websites are currently also fully German. Until February 2024, the main website of Saterland was bilingual, but due to a reorganisation of this website, in order to provide citizens with e-governance services, the Frisian language version was discarded.

This action reflects the use of Sater-Frisian within the public administration of the local government. Our study also looked at the use of the Frisian language by public servants. It found that the Frisian language is only used in individual communication with citizens. Furthermore, Frisian is not used in official documents nor in any internal administrative procedures. 

Numerous reasons exist for this marginal use of Frisian. Here, I want to highlight the underdevelopment of the language. Firstly, it lacks a digital language model, which makes automatic translation impossible. Secondly, the Sater-Frisian language lacks the specialized vocabulary for a professional, administrative work-setting; many words simply don't exist in Sater-Frisian. 

Sater-Frisian is an official language in the area and the law guarantees that citizens must be able to interact with the government in that language. It also mandates the use of bilingual place-name signs. However, the interpretation and implementation of the law is so narrow that it undermines the role of Sater-Frisian in everyday life. 

In order to ensure equality, Germany should interpret the Law on the Frisian Language with the ambition to have Sater-Frisian operate on an equal footing to German. 

This means that not just the place-name, but all public signs should be bilingual. Secondly, Sater-Frisian should be actively supported to become a fully developed professional, administrative language, fit for the digital age.

Thank you,

